
Arkansas notification 
Dear Friends,  

Since our goal is to provide a safe place for all in our meetings we have a zero-tolerance policy for 
child sexual abuse/sexual abuse. To minimise the risk of abuse and any feeling of mistrust or 
discomfort, any person with substantiated allegations of child sexual abuse/sexual abuse will not be 
allowed to attend any meetings in person. If these persons travel, the restrictions also apply to 
meetings outside their home areas. Since allegations of abuse have recently been brought to light 
concerning Robert Sutton, we have asked him to not attend any meetings for the present.  

We want to encourage any victims of sexual assault to come forward no matter who the abuser was. 
Please report it to the proper legal authorities. It would be good also to let your local workers know, 
so they can make necessary adjustments for the local meetings. 

The Missouri Abuse Hotline is …1-800-392-3738 
The Arkansas Abuse Hotline is …1-800-392-3738 
The Oklahoma Abuse Hotline is …1-800-522-3511 
Another helpful source is to use the hot line …(503-386-4634) 
This hotline will notify workers if necessary and provide therapy advice. 

Another source the RAHN hotline (1-800-656-4673) and the suicide hotline (988) for anyone in 
crisis.  

Your brother, Craig 

 


